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Finding good in everyone  Finding God in everyone
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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 12th SEPTEMBER 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	No Service 


MORNINGTON LEADERS’ MEETING - this coming Wednesday, 8 September, 7.30pm in the lounge. A major item on the agenda will be four questions which appeared in two recent bulletins:
1.  What form of service best meets the needs of your congregation? 

2.  Who do you want to attract to your church? 

3.  What are their needs and how can you meet them? 

4.  What are our assets ie, our gifts & abilities, the things we do well? 

STATIONING FACE-TO-FACE MEETING

The Stationing Committee, which met on 25 August, matched the Revd Siosifa Pole with the Dunedin Methodist Parish, as did our Parish Council. The next step in the stationing process is for a face-to-face meeting between Siosifa and the Parish. Siosifa and his wife Naomi will visit Dunedin on 24-26 September to talk with people from the Parish and to look at the Churches, and Parish properties. There will be a face-to-face meeting of Siosifa with members of the Parish on the evening of Saturday 25 September at Mornington Church. This meeting will start with a pot-luck meal at 6.00 pm. The face-to-face meeting after the meal (at approximately 7 pm) will give Siosifa a chance to introduce himself, and us to do likewise. There will be the opportunity to discuss Siosifa’s ministry expectations and those of the Parish. The objective of the meeting is to confirm, or not confirm, the match between Siosifa and the Dunedin Methodist Parish. All parish members are invited to participate in this important meeting.
[image: image3.wmf]PEACE-MAKING IN AN AGE OF TERROR: DOES RELIGION HELP OR HINDER? 

Is religion just part of the problem, or can it help bring peace to a troubled and deeply divided world? On Tuesday 14 September (note the shift in day) at 7.30pm in the Mornington Methodist Church, Galloway Street, our Open Education programme presents a dialogue between two distinguished staff members of the University of Otago, Professor Andrew Bradstock, Howard Paterson Professor of Theology and Public Issues, and Dr Najibullah Lafraie, Senior Lecturer in Politics and former Minister of State for Foreign Affairs in the Government of Afghanistan, about the possibility of peace-making in an age of terror (and terrorists). They approach the topic from their own faith perspectives, and we are hoping to have the participation of the Dunedin Buddhist community as well. Don’t miss this unique opportunity to hear what these well-informed speakers have to say about a subject that grabs the world’s media headlines every day. There is a charge of $5 for admission and a light supper.
As usual, this presentation will be preceded by a meal at 6pm, catered by Judy Russell at a charge of $15. Ring Professor Colin Gibson (453 6662 by Sunday 12 September to book your place at the table.
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MOSGIEL FOODBANK is requesting donations of Christmas fruit mix to make 100 portions of Christmas cake. If you can help, please bring your contribution to church.
MORNINGTON ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING takes place following a shortened service on next Sunday, 12 September.  

MIDWEEK SERVICE on Wednesday 8 September at 2pm in Mosgiel, all are welcome, bring a friend!  Afternoon tea to follow.
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WESLEY has their Spring Flower Service on 12th September with AGM to follow. 
SPRING-TIME SEEDING is the theme of the 11am service on Sunday 12 September at Glenaven (Chambers Street, NEV). Laura Black will be with us for 'Conversations on Being Community' in place of a sermon. Laura is the CEO of the Methodist Mission and full of idea-seeds.   We start at 10.30am with real coffee (or tea) before sitting at our round tables for the service and discussion.
TUESDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER 1:30pm Joy Clark telling us about oxford aunts as all other Mosgiel Womens Groups are invited, our ladies please bring two plates for afternoon tea.
[image: image6.wmf]MYSTERY MOVIE NIGHT 17 Sept at Mornington Church starting at 6:00p.m. Share a pot luck finger tea with fellow movie goers then enjoy a surprise movie on the big screen. If interested, please write your name on the list in the foyer or let Campbell know and YOU may have the job of choosing the Mystery Movie for the night.

Mission Update

· The Mission recently provided Government with feedback on its Welfare Working Group and Social Housing Advisory Group reports.  We said: 
	Welfare Working Group

The Group has perhaps not realised that: 

· A deconstruction of the concept of dependency, highlighting the essential failures of the concept and demonstrating that unentitled dependency is not proven.

· There have been successive job losses from the economy due to 5 recessions in the last 35 years.

· Which have had a cumulative effect due to the structure of the NZ economy and lack of coherent government intervention to address the low-wage nature of domestic employment. 

· Supply-side tinkering only works if there are spare jobs.  Where are the jobs? 

· The system is working as intended.

· However, there is room to apply the system in more productive, more effectual, and more reliable ways, toward wider ranging resiliency in the population of concern.

· Have they considered strengths-based practice?

· A briefing on the current research, practice, and contacts within the New Zealand context that could assist with further briefings on the efficacy of our CDOI model.
	Social Housing 

The “Vision” provided by the Group fails to satisfactorily address or take account of:

· The impact that forecasting could have on the management issues identified by the report; 

· The role housing plays in other significant social issues;

· Current Government initiatives in some of those social issues;

· International evidence of the failure of mass social housing developments;

· The risks of commercialisation of some public good activities;

· The different profiles of those in need of social housing support, in particular those with permanent disability;

· Quality assurance mechanisms for social housing stock in the private sector;

· Inhibiting factors associated with Work and Income’s profile;

· Any advocacy support that might be required to ensure full entitlement is achieved;

· The substantial market share held by LTAs and the political vulnerabilities of LTA engagement in social housing.
The Group should reapply itself to the task. 


· You can see our full submission on our website www.dmm.org.nz.

· I can report that our Preschool and Nursery will be moving to Macandrew Intermediate by end of year.  We have had two staff resignations in the last while due simply to the state of our current buildings, and so it is very pleasing that negotiations with Macandrew have been successful and we can make the move. 

· We are seeing a number of worrying trends emerging: a shortage of appropriate housing for young people, home support providers withdrawing services after deciding a property is unsafe or too unclean, and Housing New Zealand evicting tenants with drug convictions. None of this is useful.  As Baroness Vivian Stern recently said to the NZ Prison Fellowship We are filling the crime category with people whose acts can indeed be defined as criminal, but which should in fact be defined as manifestations of some social distress. And we create new crimes to absorb all the socially annoying or uncomfortable acts that people engage in.  We are punishing those who are living through the worst of times on the behalf of the rest of us! 

· With the departure of Revs Grant, the Mission is aware that a new Presbyter will hopefully be winging their way to Dunedin next year.  We also understand that pastoral care matters are of high interest in the parish, and offer the assistance of Shona or Bronwyn, from our support and advocacy team, if those involved in pastoral care would like to debrief sometimes.  Please give Laura a call if you want to talk about this. 

Laura Black

Chief Executive & Director

BEER, SPORT AND CARS

Beer, sport and cars. That’s what fathers care about the most. I know that, because advertisers have been telling me so for the past month in the lead up to Father’s Day. And they know that because they do extensive research to meet the market demands.

If it wasn’t for the advertisers, in my naivete I would have falsely assumed that Father’s Day was a tribute to parenthood; a chance for families to celebrate everything that makes Dad special. But it seems that dads are more interested in beer, sport and cars.

And that explains a lot.

A few years ago, a national men’s group planned a conference with workshops on a huge range of topics. One of the workshop options was titled: “Me and my Dad.” Alone of all the options, it received 100 percent enrolment and organisers had to quickly revamp the conference programme to make “Me and my Dad” a full day plenary session to cater for the explosion of interest.

It seems we all have issues relating to our dads. Some of us are lucky enough to know who our dad is; some of us have a birth father who is little more than a sperm donor so mum has to do all the parenting. Some of us have a stepfather who ignores us; some of us have a stepfather who cares for us better than our real father, making us feel guilty. Others of us cannot bear to watch movies about happy families, because our own experience is very different. Some of us couldn’t watch Once Were Warriors because it mirrored our own family life. There are dads who abuse physically, verbally and sexually as if it is their right or duty.

Then there are the good dads who will spend today waiting for a cheery call or visit which never comes. It may not be their weekend for an access visit, their children may be in another country, or too selfish to care about a lonely old man.

Some dads are addicts who put alcohol, gambling or drugs ahead of family happiness; some dads are in jail, and some are forbidden by Court order to have contact with the children they love.

Despite our best intentions, for the most part our children are the only people we are able to love unconditionally. Problems arise in our culture when we expect the same unconditional love in return. For the most part, we raise our children to take good care of their children, not us. 

Parents have 18 years before a child reaches university age and plenty of time to save for that eventuality. Those who fail to support their children when they are young should not be surprised when those same children fail to care for them in their old age.

Last week I was interested to read the financial advice column in the Thai edition of Reader’s Digest. Couples in their 30s were advised to place equal amounts of money in two separate savings accounts – one to cover their children’s education, the other to support their parents in retirement with a superannuation top-up. Once the children had graduated the couple was advised to increase the payment to their parents before starting to save for their own retirement. Not the kind of advice one would be given by a New Zealand consultant!  

The mixed feelings we have toward our own fathers and grandfathers can come to a head on Father’s Day. It also explains why some of us have difficulty relating to God as “Father.” However, as Christians we are given tools to shuck off past hurts, accept people as they are, forgive others and ourselves for past mistakes and make a new start. Today would be a good time.

And if beer, sport and cars don’t hack it with your dad, there’s always soap-on-a-rope!   

Yvonne Dasler

NEWS FROM CHRISTIAN WORLD SERVICE
CHALLENGES AHEAD

Pauline McKay, Director of CWS writes:

The government’s announcement of the axing of its overseas development funding schemes at the end of the financial year will have a significant impact on the work of CWS.

The government is still working out the detail of the new arrangements but in late April sent out an unofficial briefing paper outlining two new funds.  The Sustainable Development Fund puts much greater emphasis on the Pacific and sustainable economic development programmes and the Humanitarian Response Fund will focus more on immediate assistance and “effective locally-led recovery”.

In responding to the briefing paper we raised our concerns about the process by which agencies can access these new schemes and the geographic targets.  The targets for the development fund do not match our historic focus and suggest that NZ foreign policy is narrowing in its aims.

Issues like human rights, good governance and security are broader than the economic emphasis proposed.  The ratios that are to be achieved by 2013 have been allocated so that 50% of funding goes to the Pacific, 30% to South East Asia and 20% to the rest of the world.

At this stage we do not know how the programmes of existing partners will fit with the new schemes.  We are writing to them explaining the situation and raising the possibility that we may not be able to continue funding at the same level.
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